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Schedule to Right 
 

Tuesday, Sept 1 Torah on Tap 
Old Hickory 5:00 pm 
 

Friday, Sept. 4 
4:00 Azalea Trace 
6:00 FUMC 

Covered Dish  
 

Sat., Sept 5 
Schlicot Program/Service 
7:00 FUMC  
 

Sunday, Sept. 27 

Sukkah Building Party  
Fleekop Home 10:00 am 
 

Wed, Sept. 30 
Young Jewish Pensacola 
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800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola,  Florida 32501 

850-438-3321 

Joel Fleekop, Rabbi 

Janet Kahn, 

President 

N. William Schwartz, 

Rabbi Emeritus 

High Holy Day Worship Schedule 

Rosh Hashanah 

Sunday, September 13 

Service  8:00 p.m. 

Monday, September 14 

Service 10:00 a.m. 

Family Service and Tashlich  

at Pensacola Welcome Center, Wayside 

Park  2:30 pm 
 

Shabbat Shuvah  

Friday, September 18 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Kever Avoth  

Sunday, September 20 

Service at Temple Beth El Cemetery  

1:00 p.m. 

Yom Kippur 

Tuesday, September 22 

Kol Nidre  8:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, September 23 

Morning Service 10:00 a.m. 

Afternoon Discussion 1:00 p.m. 

Family Service  2:00 p.m. 

Afternoon Service 2:45 p.m. 

Yizkor  4:30 p.m. 

Ne’ilah/Concluding Service 5:30 p.m. 
 

Sukkot 

Friday, October 2 

Shabbat Under the Stars  6:00 p.m. 

Rabbi Joel and Andrea’s Home 

417 Warwick, Gulf Breeze 
 

Simchat Torah and Consecration 

Sunday, October 4 

Dinner, 6:30 p.m. 

Details in October Bulletin 

 
 

We are delighted to be back at 

Temple beginning on  

Rosh Hashanah 

Sunday, September 13. 

Be sure to see page 8 for  

important information regarding  

parking and Temple access.   

L’shanah Tovah Tikateivu 

Free childcare is available during all Adult High 

Holy Day and Shabbat Services. Please RSVP to 

Kathy at 850-438-3321 or 

kathy@templebethelofpensacola.org 



 

Honoring the  

Departed, Healing 
Ourselves 

 
On a Sunday morning in 

late August, approximately 
20 members of our con-

gregational family met to 
spruce up the Temple Beth 
El cemetery. Together we 

cut bushes, trimmed 
hedges, and performed 

other tasks. On one hand, 
it was a simply a morning 

of yard work.  On the 
other, it was the fulfillment 

of a holy mitzvah. 
 

The rabbis teach that car-
ing for the dead is an act of 

chesed shel emet, an act of 
true loving kindness. By 

caring for the departed 
and their final resting place 

we keep the sacred prom-
ise to cherish and respect 
the memories of our loved 

ones. 
 

During this High Holy Day 
season, as we reflect back 

on the past, our thoughts  
frequently turn to friends 

and family who are no 
longer with us. Liturgically, 

these thoughts and feelings 
are given voice during the 

Yom Kippur Yizkor Ser-
vice and the lesser-known 

tradition of Kever Avot. 
 

Kever Avot means “graves 
of our ancestors” and re-
fers to the tradition of 

visiting the burial places of 
friends and family in the 

days between Rosh Hasha-
nah and Yom Kippur. As in 

many communities, Tem-

From the Rabbi 

 

Tashlich and 

Family Service 

Wayside Park 

Monday, 

September 14 

2:30-3:30 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

ple Beth El holds a congre-

gational Kever Avot service, 
during which prayers and 

reflections are shared. This 
year the service will be held 

on Sunday, September 20 at 
1pm at the Temple Beth El 

Cemetery. 
 

Following the short service 
there is the opportunity for 

individuals or families to 
visit the graves of relatives 

who may be buried in the 
cemetery. Having just 

started the New Year, this 
is a wonderful opportunity 
to think about the lessons 

and values our loved ones 
instilled in us, and how we 

might live and honor those 
values in the year to come. 

 
Kever Avot also offers an 

opportunity for healing and 
tshuvah.  Standing at the 

grave of a loved one we 
may be moved to ask for or 

grant forgiveness of the 
departed. Similarly, coming 

together with siblings and 
other family members to 

honor the memory of a 
common relative can serve 
as a catalyst for moving past 

the arguments, disagree-
ments, and hard feelings 

that too often divide fami-
lies. 

 
I know that for many, 

Kever Avot may be a new 
tradition, but I strongly en-

courage you to make it part 
of your High Holy Days. 

Whether or not you have 
relatives buried at the Tem-

ple Beth El cemetery, I 
think you will find the ser-

Movie and Selichot Service 

 
Saturday, September 5 at 7pm 

 

Join us as we mark the official 

beginning of the High Holy 

Day season with a special  

Selichot program and service. 

This year’s program, will fea-

ture the film “A Serious  

Man.”  From award winning 

directors, the Coen Brothers, 

A Serious Man tells the  

story of Larry Gopnick, a Mid-

western physics professor 

who is forced to confront a  

series of personal and profes-

sional disappointments. A 

“dark comedy” the film is  

filled with Jewish themes and 

characters. 

 

Following the screening, Rabbi 

Fleekop will lead a discussion 

on responsibility, the limits of 

forgiveness and generosity, 

and life in an unpredictable 

world. Following the program 

Selichot services will be held 

in the sanctuary.  Services will  

begin at approximately 9pm. 

vice meaningful and the op-

portunity to reflect of great 
value. 

 
Rabbi Joel 

  

 

Kever Avot Service  

Sunday, September 20,  

1:00 pm 

Temple Beth El Cemetery  

Q & Strong Street. 



September has arrived and 

soon it will be the High 
Holy Days.  For Jews, it is a 

time of reflection and re-
newal.  It is a time to reflect 

on both the old and the 
new; to look at the past and 

to look forward with antici-
pation. We ask ourselves, 
“How have I done?” and  

“How can I do better?” We 
have a new opportunity 

each year to commit to do 
better. To do better for 

ourselves and for others. 
 

Although the building pro-
ject is not yet complete, we 

are thrilled to be able to 
hold our High Holy Day 

services in the newly reno-
vated sanctuary. Our reno-
vations have maintained the 

sanctuary’s breath-taking 
beauty of the past while 

creating a newer, fresher, 
more accessible and 

warmer feel.  The year 
5776 brings Temple Beth El 

to a moment when the past 
and the future intersect in a 

powerful and meaningful 
way. We gather as a con-

gregation to celebrate to-
gether as we have for 

nearly 140 years.  We also 
look forward with great 

expectation as we experi-
ence new energy, spirit, and 
sense of purpose. 
 

Our congregation is thriving 

with special thanks to many. 
Rabbi Joel leads us in wor-

ship, he is a skilled and pa-
tient teacher, he provides 

tender pastoral care and is 
involved in nearly every 

aspect of congregational life. 
He is also an involved citi-

zen of the Greater Pensa-

cola area.  As Director of 
the School for Jewish Liv-

ing, Andrea Fleekop and 
her committee and teach-

ers, help to ensure our 
children’s Jewish education 

and love of Judaism. Our 
dedicated Board of Direc-
tors, Sisterhood, Brother-

hood and the many con-
gregational committees 

strive, amongst other 
things, to keep us organ-

ized, financially stable, safe 
and secure, entertained 

and supportive of those in 
need.  A huge thank you 

goes to Terry Gross at 
this time for his very suc-

cessful Poker Tournament 
Fundraiser held last 

month. While we are, in-
deed, thriving, there is 

room for growth and im-
provement.  As you take 
time to reflect during 

these High Holy Days, 
consider what you can do 

for your Temple. 
 

If you are not a member of 
our congregation, we en-

courage you to attend any 
and all services and events.  

Make yourselves at home 
and consider joining the 

Temple Beth El family. 
We welcome you!  Share 
our past and help shape 

our future. 
 

My husband, Chuck, joins 
me in wishing you and 

yours L’shanah Tovah!  
May you have a happy and 

healthy New Year. 
 

Janet Kahn 
 

From the President 
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Janet Kahn 

“It is a time to 

reflect on both 

the old and the 

new; to look at 

the past and to 

look forward with 

anticipation.” 

Remember your donations for Manna Food Bank during 

the High Holy Days! 



L’shanah tovah from Sister-

hood!!  This year begins with a 

lovely luncheon at Azalea 

Trace.  Come have a summer 

reunion with your Sisterhood 

friends, and make some new 

ones.  Test your knowledge of 

Jewish trivia with our Jewpardy 

game – a challenge for your 

mind and some laughs for your 
soul.  This first luncheon will be 

Wednesday, September 9th 

(the second Wednesday of the 

month, because of Rosh Hasha-

nah), so RSVP by September 

6th and we’ll see you there. 

 

We have a lot of wonderful 

events planned, including sev-

eral off-site luncheons until our 

Temple is fully renovated, and 

then we’ll make great use of 

the beautiful new facilities and 

NEW KITCHEN!!!  Our calen-

dar this year is filled with 

luncheons, bingo, a Broadway 

show, our own show….lots of 

things to do.  If you haven’t 

sent in your membership yet, 

please do so, or bring it to the 

luncheon.   

 

We have several new members 

in our congregation this year 

(thank you Rabbi Joel), and let’s 

all join in to welcome them, 

and help the ladies become one 

of us (oy, did that come out 

right?).  I would like to make 

this year’s theme one of unifi-

cation for Sisterhood by reach-

ing out to new members and        

re-forming relationships with 

existing members.  Let’s all 

unite, and together we can 

have quite an impact on our 

community.  Here’s an exam-

ple:  thanks to the efforts of 

our Senior Mitzvah Chairman, 

Linda Armacost, Sisterhood has 
made it possible for several 

seniors in our area to have 

their dogs and cats neutered/

spayed, and a small fund was 

set up with the Humane Soci-

ety for a few additional needy 

folks to do the same.  We 

made a difference!! 
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Sisterhood Notes                                                  Kitchen Kibbitz 

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

Sisterhood Meeting 

Celebrate Being Jewish 

Wednesday, September 

9, 2015 

Azalea Trace 

10100 Hillview Dr.  

11:30 AM 

Azalea Room 

Luncheon: chicken salad, 

harvest muffin, 

beverages  

and a chocolate dessert  

($15) 

Program: Jewpardy  

our version of the 

popular gameshow, 

Jeopardy  

Come join in the fun as 

we play, laugh and enjoy 

each other’s company! 

Please reserve your 

lunch by Sunday, 

September 6th 

RSVP by e-mail or 

phone Alice Klein at 494

-7439 

gingigingi13@gmail.com 

(Janet Levin is taking a 

little break!) 

Also - let us know if you 

need a ride! 
 

Watch for signs to the 

building where we will 

greet you!! 

I hope that each of you will 

seriously consider becoming a 

more active member of Sister-

hood.  We need you—whether 

it be to join our Board, serve 

on a committee, or just attend 

an event, SISTERHOOD 

WANTS YOU!!  We all have 

many things going that fill up 

our time, but Sisterhood will 

truly fill up your heart. 

 

TRY US, YOU’LL LIKE US!! 

 

And remember, Life is a  

Cabaret. 

 

Renee and Marty 

 

September Sponsors 
 

Flowers 
Sept. 13/14  Janet and Chuck 

Kahn 
Sept. 18  Tammy and Matt 

Dannheisser 

Sept. 22/23 Cindy and Terry 

Gross 
 

Onegs 

Since we are still under con-

struction, onegs will resume 

closer to December.  If that plan 

is revised we will notify you. 

Contact Hynda for information. 

479-2701 

 

Belle Bear made a               

donation in honor of 

Helene Schulein to the 

Mitzvah Caring Fund  

Thinking about the New Year… 

 

I, like all of you, am delighted to 

be able to celebrate the High 

Holidays back in our own space.  

I am looking forward to the re-

freshed sanctuary and joining 

with all of you again.  Unfortu-

nately, what has become a cus-

tom will be postponed just a bit 

longer.  I am referring to eating 

Rosh Hashanah luncheon in the 

fellowship hall.  And of course 

we will miss breaking the fast 

together as a community.  But it 

does take me back to my child-

hood when we would never have 

thought of having a holiday meal 

at the Temple.  Rather, it was 

always in my house or my aunt’s 
or my grandmother’s.  Sur-

rounded by family and in some 

cases listening to the World 

Series on a radio discretely sit-

ting on a nearby windowsill, we 

feasted on family specialties.  A 

favorite was my Aunt Git’s zuc-

chini recipe, and I will share that 

with you.  I wish you all a happy 

and healthy new year. 

 

Aunt Git’s Zucchini 

 

2-3 zucchini 

Small onion 

3 eggs 

Salt, pepper and garlic powder to 

taste 

2 Tbsp. seasoned bread crumbs 

1 Tbsp oil 

Additional bread crumbs for 

topping 

 

Hand-grate the zucchini and a 

small onion.  Beat the eggs and 

add to the vegetables with the 

seasoning.  Mix in the 2 Tbsp. 

bread crumbs and the oil.  Put 

mixture in a greased baking pan 

or casserole and smooth top. 

Top with additional seasoned 

bread crumbs and bake at 350 

degrees for one hour or until 

brown.  

 

Janet Schilling 

 

Please welcome new  

members to  

Temple Beth El 
 

Rachel Moshe and her sons, 

Gavriel and Yochanan 

~~~~ 

Lieutenant Commander  

Bren and Jody Dorsey 

~~~~ 

Ziv and Elizabeth Haims and 

children Isaac and Lillian 

~~~~ 

Jodi Gup and her daughter, 

Diane 

~~~~ 

Andrew and Jamie Leshnov and 

children Maya and Alexander 
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Educator’s Message: New Year, Double Opportunities 

For those of us connected to the education system, we experience a double New Year this time of year, a new school 

year as well as a new Jewish year.  Starting anew can be both exciting and stressful. It is a time that may try our patience 

as we transition into a new environment or schedule. Rather than focusing on the complexities of living on two new cal-

endar cycles, I invite us to take a look at what opportunities this confluence of events can offer.   

 

We begin the new Jewish year and the new school year at roughly the same time.  The High Holy Days require us to re-

flect back on the past year.  We rejoice in our accomplishments and admit our mistakes.  We take stock of who we’ve 

been, make amends, and consider who we’d like to be in the coming year.  We set goals and enter the Jewish New Year 

with the hope of fulfillment.  We do so both as individuals and as a community.   

 

The start of the new school year affords us many similar opportunities.  Students, teachers, and parents take a deep 

breath and begin anew.  Educators set goals for the year ahead and are charged with creating a new community of learn-

ers.  Students and parents face the new academic year with a new curriculum to master, and new teacher to partner with, 

new classmates to befriend, and in some cases a whole new school culture to quickly assimilate into.  Teachers and fami-

lies purchase new school supplies, new clothes, new shoes, and perhaps we even get a new haircut to prepare for this 

transition.  

 

As American Jews, we experience these two New Years at the same time.  Physically, emotionally, socially we have the 

chance to start fresh.  May these New Years be filled with a renewed and refreshed sense of self and sense of purpose.  

May it be a sweet year for our families and our community.   

 

L’Shanah Tova   

 

L’Shalom, Andrea Fleekop 

Torah on Tap 

September 1 

At: Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 

123 S. Palafox  
 

Topic:  Arrogance vs Confidence: Evaluating  

Our Leaders and Ourselves.  

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Study at 5:30 pm 

 
Reminder: School for Jewish Living  

September sessions, Sept 13 and Sept 20,  

will be held at CLA, starting at 9 am. 

 

Temple Beth El wishes to thank our friends at CLA 

for their generous hospitality.  

 

Sukkah Building Party & Lunch 

Hosted by Temple Beth El Brotherhood 

Sunday, September 27 at 10:00 am 

Home of Joel and Andrea Fleekop 

417 Warwick Street,  

Gulf Breeze FL 

Young Jewish Pensacola:  Sukkah Dinner & 

Game Night 

 
Wednesday, September 30, 6pm 

 

Grab your favorite party game and join with 

other Jewish 20, 30, and 40 something’s for 

“Game Night in the Sukkah” on Wednesday, 

September 30 at 6:00pm, at the home of Rabbi 

Joel and Andrea Fleekop, 417 Warwick Street, 

Gulf Breeze. 

 

There will be lulav and etrog to shake, a delicious 

vegetarian Thai dinner to enjoy, and of course 

the chance to connect with friends, new and old.   

Please bring a beverage or dessert to share. 

 

To RSVP or for more information on this or 

other Young, Jewish, Pensacola events please 

contact Rabbi Joel at: 

rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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September Calendar 

 

Temple Poker Night a Success…...Once Again!!! 

 

Another great success. A little warm beneath my house. Thanks for persevering. Next year we will have our brand new facility. I want 

to take this opportunity to thank a few individuals who really helped out. If I fail to mention your name I apologize. Thanks to Chuck 

Lisner for once again getting us a great deal on the TV’s. Thanks to Brian Finger of Fort Storage for providing the Green Egg at cost. 

Thanks to the helpers who came early and stayed late. Holly, Steve, Zvi, Cindy and others. Thanks for our members and friends who 

donated over $2,000 without playing. This allowed me to hand out a few scholarships including Rabbi Joel. Thanks for coming through 

with the food, it was an impressive spread. We went to 2:30am this year and netted about $7,100. The worst bad beat was suffered by 

Nathan Kahn. He got it all in with Dean Baird early. Nathan pocket Aces, Dean Jacks. The first card on the flop was an Ace. But two 

Jacks came giving Dean the dream Quads. Our Temple members made a good showing. Cindy Gross was top female. Bill Wein finished 

in 9th place, Ray Engel 6th and the Reno Kid (Rabbi Joel ) 4th. Ben who called with a 4/2 from the little blind beat Gabe Peaden 7/5 with 

a flop of 356. Gabe has finished 2nd two years in a row. Randy Halpin was third, Doug Dassinger 5th, John Nestor 7th, Sly Ernie San-

chez 8th and Bob Kingry was this years bubble boy at 10. Hopefully everyone one had a great time. Thanks to everyone.  

Terry Gross 

   1 

Torah on Tap 

5:00 

Old Hickory 

Whiskey Bar 

2 3 4 

Services at 

Azalea Trace 

4:00-5:30 pm 

Services TBE 

6:00 pm 

Potluck Dinner 

FUMC 

5 

Selichot                

Program and 

service begins 

at 7pm 

FUMC 

6 7 

Labor Day 

Office Closed 

8 9 

Sisterhood 

Luncheon 

Azalea Trace 

11:30 am 

10 11 

Services  

6:00 pm 

Potluck Dinner 

FUMC 

12 

13 

SJL 9:00 at CLC 

Erev Rosh  

Hashanah 

Service Sched-

ule on front 

page 

14 

Rosh Hashanah 

10am-12:30pm 

Tashlich and 

Family Service 

2:30-3:30 

 

15 16 17 

TBE Board 

Meeting 

5:30-7:00 pm 

18 

Shabbat Shuvah 

7:00 pm 

TBE 

19 

Torah Study 

9:30 am 

20 

SJL 9:00 at CLC 

Kever Avot 

Service at 

Cemetery 1:00-

2:00 pm 

21 22 

Kol Nidre  

8:00 pm 

Service Sched-

ule on front 

page 

23 

Yom Kippur 

Service 

Schedule on 

front page 

24 

 

25 

Services 

7:00 pm 

TBE 

26 

27 

Sukkah Building 

Party 

Fleekop Home 

10:00-12:30 pm 

 

28 

Sukkot 

29 30 

Young Jewish 

Pensacola 

Fleekop Home 

6:00-8:00 pm 

      

            SUNDAY                                       MONDAY                                    TUESDAY                            WEDNESDAY                               THURSDAY                                 FRIDAY                                    SATURDAY 
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September Birthdays 

1st       Sandra Nathan Moody 

3rd      Beverly Zimmern      

4th      Jordan Schilling 

         Marge Wein 

6th      Elaine Schwartz      

7th      Carol Kahn Parker 

 Iris Klein 

8th      Laura Dannheisser 

 Elliot Friedland 

 Martin Mondry 

12th     Sherlee Aronson 

14th     Chuck Kahn 

         Rachel Retzloff 

15th     Michele Erskine 

    Bryce Wein 

16th    Connie Greenhut 

 Erica Bernstein 

 Julie Segal 

19th     Don Needle 

 Danny Zimmern 

21st     Penny Philips 

22nd    Brandon Buchalter 

 Judah Schuman 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

23rd Janine Retzloff 

         Maria Goldberg 

24th     Jeff Schwartz 

25th     Frances McMillan 

28th     Fred Vigodsky 

30th     Abigail Friedland 

 

September Anniversaries 

3rd      Melissa and Josh Hackel 

5th      Tammy and Matt  

 Dannheisser 

6th      Sherlee and Dave Aronson 

7th      Hynda and Steve Rome 

15th     Linda and Charles Liberis 

16th     Wendy and Chris Gummere 

25th     Cindy and Terry Gross 

The Pensacola Jewish Federation is very pleased to be welcoming Tal Izhakov as our Israeli emissary, or 

"shlicha" for the coming year.   Tal is from Afula, in the Northern District of Israel.  She is 24 years old, 

loves fitness and salsa dancing, reading books and articles on the internet, and spending time with friends 

and family.   
 

In her application for this  "schlichut", Tal wrote:     

"When I was 14 years old, I started to volunteer in "Akim" Israel (the National Association for the Habilita-

tion of Children and Adults with Intellectual Disabilities) for 4 years, until I joined the military.  During the 

military, I served as a soldier-teacher in a day care center for children from underprivileged backgrounds. 

When I finished my service, I started studying for a degree in special education (ages 6-21) and mathematics 

education in Oranim Academic College.  As part of my studies, I had practical teaching in different schools 

and different ages. I also am experienced in remedial education in reading, writing and mathematics.  In my 

second year of studies, I participated in the Perach Project-tutoring children from underprivileged back-

grounds as part of a scholarship."   
 

Most recently, Tal has been studying Special Education and Mathematics Education and has worked as a 

teacher for first, second and third grades in "Tidhar" Elementary school in her home town of Afula.  
 

Tal is excited to be bringing her love for teaching and her love for Israel to our community, and can't wait 

to get started.  You will see her warmth and enthusiasm in the many ways in which she will serve our com-

munity; some of which include teaching in our religious schools, monthly Cafe Israel programs,   

adult conversational Hebrew classes, Shabbat and holiday celebrations and more.  She can't wait to 

make Pensacola her home away from home, and meet all of you!   You can friend her on her new FB page 

at "Tal Itzhakov Shlicha."  

Federation Welcomes Tal Izhakov 

DONATIONS 

 
Temple Renovation Fund: 

In memory of Dr. Jack Kichler from 

Susan Levine 

In memory of Ronald L. Rose from 

Dave and Mary Brockett 

In memory of Helen Schulein from 

Fred and Brenda Vigodsky 

In memory of Helen Schulein from 

Frank and Julie Range 

In memory of Helen Schulein from 

Greta Rickoff 

Our Newest Little Members 

 

Hannah Belle born to  

Sara and Josh Goldfarb 

~~~~ 

Gregory Dennis 

born to Laura Lazear 



 

                                                                                                                                                                   

Safety & Security Plan 
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We all are aware of the violent incidents that are occurring across 

the United States. None of us wants to think negatively, but we all 

can embrace the concept of being prepared just in case. To be  

pro-active, Jaime Montero is organizing a Safety and Security Team 

for Temple Beth El to aid our congregation in reducing risks. The 

limited first phase of the program will be implemented in time  

for the High Holydays in September. It will be followed by an               

in-depth plan of protection for the Temple Beth El family of staff, 

congregants and children. The goal is to ensure that Temple Beth 

El is as safe as possible for everyone who comes to our facility. 
 

Step 1 

Jaime’s team as well as the ushers for High Holyday services will 

be educated by security professionals about what to look for and 

how to react to danger. They will be guided as to where to be 

strategically posted for maximum observation capability and how 

to call for assistance in an emergency. They will quickly interact 

with Rabbi Fleekop to notify congregants of an emergency.  They 

will also act as guides for the congregation’s evacuation or shelter-

ing-in-place protection procedures as per police department guid-

ance.  
 

Step 2 

Evacuation signs will be printed and posted for everyone to fol-

low. 
 

Step 3 

Special needs congregants will be invited to sit in a designated area 

in the front of the sanctuary. In the event of an emergency, they 

will be escorted to a “safe room” so that they do not have to  

struggle with evacuation. These individuals will be contacted in 

advance so they are aware of preparations on their behalf.   
 

Step 4 

Wireless equipment will be available in near future to further 

secure our safety with links to local authorities. Volunteer partici-

pation from the congregation has been very positive. We feel 

confident that our Temple family will be much safer than in the 

past. The full scale plan to be released in January, 2016 will en-

compass such topics as hazardous material storage, protection for 

the Sunday school, facility key policy, allergy management, youth 

group policies, safety inspections, and use of special medical  

equipment such as a defibrillator. 

Renovation Update and Tips for the  

High Holy Day Services 
 

If you drive by the Temple, you can’t help but notice the 

progress in our renovations and new construction. The 

entire building project will not be complete for a number of 

months to come, but we’ve been assured our sanctuary will 

be ready for worship for the High Holy Days.  Please have 

patience, flexibility and understanding during this most sa-

cred time. Please be mindful of the following for the High 

Holy Day services: 

 

 Parking will be very limited in the Temple parking lots. 

There will be some spaces available on the north and 

east sides of the building. Enter these parking lots from 

Palafox St. for the north parking lot and Strong St. for 

the east parking lot. 
 

 For  Erev Rosh Hashana (Sunday evening Sept. 13) and 

Kol Nidre (Tuesday evening Sept. 22) services, you 

may park across Palafox St. in the parking lots of Gross 

and Schuster (803 N. Palafox) and Cetti and McGraw 

(817 N. Palafox). You may also park next door at 

Spencer, Meador and Johnson (900 N. Palafox)   

PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN ANY OF THESE PARK-

ING LOTS FOR DAYTIME SERVICES. 
 

 Parking will also be available for all services at the Days 

Inn and in legal parking areas on nearby streets.  
 

 Please be careful when walking and only cross at desig-

nated street crossings.  

 

 Access to the sanctuary will be through the Palafox St. 

main entrance and the Cervantes St. side entrance.  
 

 Restrooms will be available upstairs, conveniently lo-

cated just outside the south sanctuary doors. 
 

 There will be plenty of comfortable seating available in 

the beautifully restored and newly cushioned pews.  

Extra seating is available in the balcony. 

 The Max L. Bear Auditorium renovations are not yet 

complete, therefore we will not be able to have our 

traditional Rosh Hashana luncheon or Break-the-Fast 

meal this year.  

 

We look forward to seeing you at services!  L’Shana Tova! 

 

It is with sadness that we announce the passing of David Daniels 

on Sunday August 23rd. 

His funeral was held at Barrancas National Cemetery on                   

Friday August 28th. 

May his memory be for a blessing. 
 

 

We also extend condolences to Myron Rosenthal  

on the passing of his brother, Joe Rosenthal.  

May his memory be for a blessing. 

 

With sadness we announce the recent passing of  

Marty Ferman, PhD.   

Dr. Ferman was the father of Laura Ejikemeuwa and  

grandfather of Ada and Amara.  

May his memory be for a blessing. 
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To be read on September 4 

Aug 30 Sam Isaacs 

 Silvia Rome 

 Pearl Zam 

 Charlene Yawitz 

         Eddie Yawitz 
Sep 1st    David Van Wezel 

 George O. Strickland III 

 Melvin A. Tiny Berlin 

 Sol Levy, Jr. 

2nd      Bertha Israel 

 Abe Levine 

 Herman Rothschild 

3rd      Samuel Abrams 

 Shirley Gates 

 Al Swann 

4th      Karen Braunstien 
 

To be read on September 11 

5th      Florette Sommer Michael 

 Toney Dante 

 Sydney Beech 

 Louis Silver 

 Paul Lewis Storms 

 Gloria Lara Montero 

6th      Miriam Hertz 

 Hilda Miller 

 Judge Morey Sear 

7th      Charles Dante 

         Richard Curran 

 Neal Buddy Schwartz 

8th      Ida Jacobson 

         Lisa Shawyer 

9th      Vivian Wagenheim 

 Helen Simon 

 Marian Guentner 

To be read on September 11, 

con’t.: 

10th     Terry Proctor 

 Sarah Hilsenroth 

         John Bruchmann 

 Felter Fleming 

11th      Sonia Ziv Ross 

         John Sims 

         Kurt Wassermann 

 

To be read on September 18 

13th     Herman Stein 

 Morris Krumbein 

 Aline King 

 Samuel L. Schwartz 

14th     Nellie Levy 

 Herman Simon        

 Milton Lewis Kahn 

 Ellen P. Cohan 

15th     Rudolf Back 

 Max Siegel 

 Israel Gitenstein 

 Fannie Schwartz 

 Sedonia Richman Goldberg 

 James Mayer 

17th     Jacob Cohen 

 Norman Van Wezel 

 Julia Foley 

18th     David Kohn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El Renovation Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on September 25 

19th     Gabriel Cohn 

   Frances Lischkoff 

20th     Sam Rosenau 

         B.L. Gundersheimer 

21st     Lena Zimmern 

 Peggy Loeb Bear Frieberg 

 Sondra Ochs 

21st Alex Olson 

22nd    Steve Klein 

 Frank Richardson 

23rd     Alexa Moretsky 

 Charles Trum 

 Margarete Krigsman 

24th     Babe May 

 Lillian Mendes 

 Lillian Miller 

25th     Cathy Lipstein 

 

To be read on October 2 

26th     Julia Goodman 

 Vincent Vidal 

 Randy Sacks 

 Bernice Hymans 

27th     Peggy Merritt 

 Mrytle Tucker 

28th     Sam Sommer 

 Rose Steppach 

 Harvey Robles 

29th     John Holm 

 Helen Miller 

 Lillian Rosen 

30th     Leroy Gross 

 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                



JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 

High Holy Day  

Schedule on  

Front Page 
 
Tuesday, Sept 1  
Torah on Tap  5:00 pm 

Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 
 

Friday, Sept. 4 
4:00 pm Azalea Trace 
6:00 pm FUMC 
Covered Dish  
 

Sat., Sept 5 

Schlicot Program/Service 
FUMC 7:00 pm 
 

Sunday, Sept. 27 
Sukkah Building Party 

Fleekop Home  10:00 am  
 

Wed, Sept. 30 
Young Jewish Pensacola 
Details page 3 

 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith,  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien,  

Proofreader 

 

Janet Kahn, 

Proofreader 
 

Rich Cacace, 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 
 

Board of Directors 
 
President: Janet Kahn 

Vice President: Terry Gross 

Treasurer: Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 
Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Capt. Fred Levin,  

                       USN Ret. 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

 

Linda Armacost 

Jeanne Boyle 

Rich Cacace 

Matt Dannheisser 

Ray Engel 

Andrew Rothfeder 

Zvi Salpeter 

Bill Wein 

Danny Zimmern 

  

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Rosh Hashanah begins at 

sunset on Sun., Sept 13 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rosh+hashanah&qs=IM&form=QBIR&qft=%2Bfilterui%3Aaspect-wide&pq=rosh+ha&sc=8-7&sp=1&sk=
http://www.bing.com/images/search?pq=apples+and+honey&sc=8-16&sp=-1&sk=&q=apples+and+honey&qft=+filterui:aspect-square&FORM=R5IR25

